
From: Evans, Justin
To: Evans, Justin <Justin.Evans@sto.sc.gov>

Date: 10/19/2012 2:00:11 PM
Subject: Save the Date! November 13th, 8:30am-11:30am!

Dear Colleagues,
 
Please reserve November 13th from 8:30-11:30am on your calendars!  State Treasurer Curtis Loftis is hosting an 
executive symposium entitled “Fraud Detection and Prevention in Government Programs.”  We are asking that 2 
members of your agency (Chief of Staff and head of your IT department or IT security officer) attend this symposium.  
Please make certain that this email gets forwarded to the appropriate person in the event that I left them off of the 
recipient list. 
 
Financial losses from fraud and improper payments, regulatory noncompliance, and threats to public safety are 
everyone’s problem.  At this event, we’ll explore solutions for these common security intelligence concerns.
 
Speakers include anti-fraud expert Chris Swecker who has 30 years of experience in law enforcement (FBI) and 
national security. 
 
Together we will discuss fraud abuse trends in government programs along with industry best practices for detecting, 
preventing and investigating fraud.  We will also discuss how advanced analytics and an enterprise approach to fraud 
can thwart even the most sophisticated schemes.
 
A more detailed invitation with information on registration will shortly follow, but for now, please save the date!
 
WHAT: Fraud Detection and Prevention in Government Programs Symposium hosted by Treasurer Curtis Loftis
WHEN: November 13th from 8:30am until 11:30am
WHERE: Columbia Metropolitan Convention Center
 
Thank you and we look forward to seeing you at the symposium!            
 
Sincerely,
 
Justin Evans
 
 
Justin Evans
Director of Intergovernmental Relations and Communications
Office of the State Treasurer
803-734-2110
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